 Town of Dudley 
Recreation Commission
January 4, 2023 @ 6:00pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Approved January 11, 2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

The meeting opened at 6:03pm.  In attendance were Mark Landry, Ex Officio, Jennifer Cournoyer, Roberta Johnson, Nichole LeBlanc and Alicia Figueiredo. Also present was Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary. 
2.  New Business:

Winter Festival – Date, Time, Venue and Volunteers – Roberta Johnson crafted a list regarding the discussion on a winter festival to be held on February 18, 2023 from 4:00pm to 7:00pm at the town beach.  She reached out to the Treasurer/Collector regarding insurance, which is pending.  All discussed lighting the walkway from the Mason Rd. School to the beach with lanterns, lighting up the gazebo, games and activities.  Jen Cournoyer will discuss with Jay Spahl whether he can turn the water on in the bathhouse for at least one side for use.  All agreed to discuss this with the Board of Selectmen at their next meeting on January 23, 2023.  If the venue is not suitable for the event the Town Hall parking lot/fire pit area will suffice.  
Jen Cournoyer would like the Recreation Committee to help with the annual Bike Rodeo, which is held in June of each year. All agreed.  Advertising for the event is essential and all agreed that a booth at the Strawberry Festival is a good idea.to get the word out.  

Mark Landry would like to have an Event Committee set up on the Recreation Commission website page.  Michelle Jervis stated that can be done.  

Nicole Leblanc informed members that the Eben Stevens Field a/k/a River Street Field in West Dudley is in terrible shape and neighbors part their vehicles on the property and have torn it up.  It needs a lot of work.  Mark Landry stated that he will reach out the Town Administrator and the Highway Superintendent for guidance and to see if any barriers/signs can be installed.  

Jennifer Cournoyer motioned to adjourn at 6:23pm. Roberta Johnson seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

Respectfully submitted

Michelle Jervis

Clerk.

